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Minutes of Meeting
Monday 8th October 2013
Dundee University, Dalhousie Buildings 

Present:

Clive Brown
City of Edinburgh Council 

Lisa Black
SEStran

Paul Wilkinson
EST

Neil Macrae
Hitrans

Matthew MacDonald
Cycling Scotland

Kate Thornback
SRUC

Harriet Cross
Edinburgh College

Aileen Brand
Sustrans

Kate Campbell
Sustrans

Janice Grey
Paths for All

Joanna Ward
Sustrans

Laura Copely
Young Scot

Allie Page
EST

Trudy Cunningham
University of Dundee

Eva Nohe
Aberdeen University Student Association

Paul Tetlaw
Transform Scotland

Mathew Eastwood
Car Plus
Paulo Cruz
Glasgow Caledonian University

David Duckett
University of Stirling

David Keane
East Dunbartonshire Council

Tony Maric
Perth and Kinross Council

Paul McCorkell
Enterprise Europe

Colin Girdwood
University of Dundee

Donald Kent
Nestrans

Jamie Pearson
Edinburgh Napier University

John Ashall
Edinburgh Napier University

Clare Strain
SPT

Shona Rawlings
Sustrans/SPT

Apologies:
Merry Scott 
Tactran

Keith Irving
Living Streets

Tim Steiner
JMP

Keri Stewart
Colin Buchanan 

William Dove
NHS Fife

Dave Kinnaird 
Liftshare

	
	Action


	1. Apologies for Absence
CB welcomed all to the meeting and gave thanks to Dundee University for hosting the EAUC/ACT Travelwise Scotland Meeting.  Apologies were then noted as above.

2. Previous Minutes
The minutes were approved 
3. Sector Specific Meetings Summary
Local Authority/RTP Officers Group

The subjects raised at the LA and RTP Group included:

· Collaborative working

· Air quality

· Social Marketing

· National Liftshare Week

· European Mobility Week

EAUC HE and FE Group
The subjects raised at the EAUC group included:

· The reintroduction of cycle to work schemes across the sector

· Electric vehicles

· Charging points

· Reduction of grey fleet mileage 

Private Sector Group
The subjects raised at the Private Sector group included:

· Integration of Travel and joining up journeys 

· Cycle Hire

· Development of Car Clubs in Scotland

The groups reconvened and discussed some of summary topics in depth.  

TC agreed to send LB the list of EV’s eligible under the plugged in Places 
Grant scheme.
4. Enterprise Journey Assessment
PM and BT gave the group a presentation on behalf of Enterprise Rent-a-Car.  The topics presented included Enterprises Journey Assessment Tool and Enterprise Car Share.  PT asked if there was a minimum amount of vehicles required for the Journey Assessment Tool. PM explained that there was not. TC stated that a Car Club is an opportunity for members of staff to experience EV’s.  PM explained that the Car Share option is only available to businesses at this time.  A discussion then followed regarding the uses of the Journey Assessment tool and its potential to be linked with an organisations financial claims system.
5. Case Study: Ucycle Nottingham
JW gave the group a presentation on behalf of Sustrans on the Ucycle Nottingham project which started in 2009.  JW gave a detailed presentation on the partnership in Nottingham which brought the successful scheme together.  HC asked whether the local college was involved in the project.  JW explained that due to the timing of the project, the college was unable to participate. There was then a discussion on the support offered to new cyclists and the maps that were produced in partnership with Nottingham Council and the University.
6. Update from Sustrans
KC gave the group an update on behalf of SUStrans.  The topics covered included:
· Cycle Action Plan for Scotland

· Additional £20M funding to Sustrans announced at the Cycling Summit 

· Sustrans Officers working within the Regional Transport Partnerships

· Community Links Programme 

· Totem Cycle Counters – Master Counter to be displayed at Victoria Quay in Edinburgh

· A Copenhagen style junction is to be created on Leith Walk in Edinburgh with support from Sustrans

· Cycle Parking Grant Scheme

· The Make your Move Kirkcaldy Project
· The Cairngorms Electric Bike Scheme

7. Update from Cycling Scotland
MM Provided an update on behalf of Cycling Scotland. The topics covered included:
· The Give me Cycle Space and Nice Way Code Campaigns 

· Cycle friendly schools

· The new Role Model Scheme for students over the age of 16 wishing to get involved in cycle training

· Bike ability and Support plus funding for Local Authorities

· Cycle friendly employer scheme and its grant scheme

· Adult training courses and essential cycle skills

· Workplace instructor training

· The Cycling Scotland Conference on the 8th of November 2013
8. AOCB

CB thanked TC again for the hospitality of Dundee University.  He then stated that City of Edinburgh Council would be willing to host the next meeting in 2014. CB to confirm venue.
MM reminded the group that the Cycling Scotland Conference was to be held at the Sir Chris Hoy Velodrome on the 8th of November and online bookings can be made at http://www.cyclingscotlandconference.org/
TC also reminded the group that the next EAUC Scotland Conference is to be held at Atlantic Quay in Glasgow on the 20th of February 2014.  To book a space please visit http://www.eauc.org.uk/shop/mms_single_event.php?event_id=3420 
Date of the next meeting to be circulated by LB
	TC
CB

LB


